
Week 9, Term 1 5 April 2024 

Kia ora e te whānau  

We are really delighted with the number of extra 

opportunities that our learners have had over the last few 

weeks.  Thank you for all the parent support to help make 

these events and opportunities happen.   

We had 40 students that opted into the Tough Kids event and 

had a wonderful time challenging themselves—they returned 

to school absolutely buzzing! We were so proud of our group 

of competitive swimmers that participated in the 85th 

Penhey Cup at the Makino Pool. On the night they achieved 

some personal best times and competed strongly in the 

school relays.   

We were excited to have three girls teams at the recent 

Futsal tournament, with many of these students trying this 

sport for the very first time.   

All our Year 5s were part of a great ‘Plant to Plate’ learning 

experience last week and with a range of volunteers from the 

community they made a shared lunch using garden 

produce. Our Year 6s will be part of this same experience 

later in the year once we have new produce ready in our 

garden.   

We were also incredibly proud of our Lit Quiz team that 

competed against 41 other school school teams and achieved 

17th Place.   

Today at our school hui 

we were really proud to 

watch Ollie, Charlie, Lil 

and Isabella play a 

waiata on their 

guitars. It’s great to see 

the musical talent that 

the Epic lessons develop 

and we will keep having 

musical concert items at 

our Hui each week.   

Scooters, bikes and skateboards continue to be welcome at 

school. We are encouraging our learners to show our value of 

Kaitiaki and improve the way they organise their bikes, 

scooters and helmets in our racks by the shed.   

SAVE THE DATE—Wednesday 7th August 2024  

We have an exciting Production planned for Term 3 and next 

term all our learners will be part of preparing for this 

performance with musical, dance and drama items. There will 

Swimming pool 

As the weather cools down, and with Daylight Savings 
ending this Sunday, it is almost time to close our school 
pool. What an amazing season of swimming our tamariki 
have enjoyed! The pool will be closed from the end of 
next week, so could those who have keys to the pool, 
please start to return these to the office, 
prior to end of term. 

Thank you to EVERYONE who has helped 
throughout the season to keep the pool 
clean and warm! Your efforts are truly 
appreciated!  

We have had an amazing 

fundraising opportunity pop up 

from Stewart Dairylands … an 

offer of $500 towards our 

School Camps/End of Year 

Activities in exchange for a 

morning tea! The details:  

• Donations of morning tea 

(sweet and savoury) can be dropped off to the Office on the 

afternoon of Mon 29th April or morning (before school) Tue 

30th April. Yes this is the first week back for Term 2! 

• Nothing that needs reheating please! 

• Please sign up on our ‘Sign Up Genius’ if you can donate, so 

we can track what donations we’re getting. We’ll post a link 

on Facebook/Skool Loop.  

(or email: fundraising@hiwinui.school.nz). 

• Eggs baked into cookies, cake and slice is fine, but if making 

other items that can’t be brought to school in line with our 

“no egg” policy, please touch base and we can co-ordinate a 

pick up.  

Thanks in advance! All proceeds go towards reducing our costs 

for School Camp/End of Year Class Activities. 

be the chance for learners to audition for main parts and 

more information will be sent home after the holidays by Pou 

Jo. We have booked the Regent Theatre to make this an extra 

special performance an opportunity for all!   

Ngā mihi nui, Erin  



Regards, Erin, Emma, Jo, Jessica, Holly, Kendall, Jono, Portia, Allanah, Heidi, 
Kevin, Sarah, Charlotte, Elise, Rachelle & Jacki 

7 April Daylight Saving Ends 

10 April Kainui Junior Taboids (Yr 1-3) 

12 April Term One Ends 

25 April Anzac Day 

29 April Term Two Begins 

13 May Book Fair Week Begins 

17 May Book Character Dress Up 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Room 1: Fern—You show so much awhi to your peers and 

kaiako. You are a great role model, consistently showing 

others how to reach their PEAK. You are such a great 
learning buddy, and you are a fantastic Kaitiaki, taking 

care of our classroom resources. Thanks for being a ray of 

sunshine in our room Fern!  

Room 2: Micah—You bring so much energy to our 

classroom and your enthusiasm to try new activities is 

awesome. You are doing so well in your Literacy learning 

and it is exciting to see you gaining so much knowledge. 
There is no stopping you now. Way to go Micah.  

Room 3: Duncan—You have been showing how you are a 

Pathfinder by working on your problem-solving skills and 

communicating when you need help. I am so impressed 

with your positivity towards new learning and can-do 

attitude in class. Kia kaha e hoa!  

Whā: Reagan—You use each and every PEAK value 

everyday in our class. Whā, that’s impressive! There’s no 
such thing as work that’s to difficult, no place that you 

don’t bring the perfect energy to, and no place or person 

that you don’t have time for. Reagan, you are such an 

amazing member of our room. Ka pai!  

Mangōpare: Alex—I have been so impressed with your 

diligence in your mahi recently. You are confident and 

energised to give new things a go, and encourage your 
friends in them, too. Keep being an awesome role model 

in everything you do. We appreciate you!  

Pūkeke: Isabella—Iggy! You are such a focussed and hard 

working girl. It is wonderful to see your organisational 

skills, your reflection and your questioning. I also really 

appreciate your kind and patient approach you have 
towards others as you show awhi in helping them with 

their mahi too. I am so happy to have you in Pūkeke.  

Epic Music Academy is 
celebrating O-Week! 
O-week, or Open Week, is when the music room will be open for 

anyone to come and try out instruments and give them a go. The 

tutors will be in the music room during lunchtime on 

Wednesday 10th April for you to experience 

and explore musical instruments and answer 

any questions you may have!  

www.epicma.nz 

We are in need of some 

adults to help at our Book 

Fair in the mornings and 

afternoons, during the 

week beginning 13 May.  

If you are interested in 

supporting our Librarian 

team, please let the office know, or email Pou Kendall 

(kendall@hiwinui.school.nz). Thank you! 

RECRUITING BOOK FAIR HELPERS NOW! 

Community News 
Our Community Committee has a “Give a Little” page to 

support the movement of the Hiwinui War Memorial. This is 

put the War Memorial in a more prominent and accessible 

position, along with supporting the school’s court upgrade. 

All donations are gratefully received and can be made via the 

Give a Little page—https://givealittle.co.nz/cause/help-

hiwinui-relocate-our-war-memorial, or simply search 

“Hiwinui”. 

Hiwinui’s war 

memorial, was 

unveiled in 1919. Its 

inscription reads: “For 

King and Country, For 

Freedom and Justice. 

All Honour give to 

those who nobly 

striving nobly fell that 

we might live. Erected 

in Honour of the Boys 

who attended the 

Hiwinui School and 

who Served in the 

Great War 1914-

1919.” Additional 

names were added to 

it after WWII. 













Experience ‘The Cave’ Palmy—for Virtual Reality Experiences, Virtual Reality Escape Rooms 

and Simulated Racing (SIM). Enjoy a 30% discount during school holidays by booking with  

the code HIWINUI. This is valid for students, teachers, associated family and friends.  

PLEASE NOTE THE MINIMUM AGE IS 8 YEARS OLD FOR THE CAVE PALMY.   



www.netballmanawatu.org.nz  

Register at https://www.sporty.co.nz/viewform/288018  

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__www.netballmanawatu.org.nz_&d=DwMGaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=zI5B1orC4BWbKajik_NjJkzwDpISaleYhbUV63cuhU8&m=up2BoFnfvYbfYWPGHolJKLJO8kC0rlpKocM01yYNxwDw3PxVd8gcuV38kiKpuyOi&s=--HvNPTrc
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.sporty.co.nz_viewform_288018-3Ffbclid-3DIwAR19Dk7l-5F7W7lo7UXV7-5FsR4a0flGZHIKm5UsFnI64PEKH-5F-5FfOTfmzoVHW78&d=DwMGaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=zI5B1orC4BWbKajik_NjJkzwDpISaleYhbU




School Holidays are all about having fun, right? 

Well, here at Ngā Manu, we’ve got fun in spades! 

Come join us on Tuesday 23rd April at 11am for a very special puppet show by the extremely talented String Bean Puppets: 

“Flutter” A short tailed bat who is afraid of the dark is befriended by a sparkly glow worm who thinks she is a star. The show is 

for 3-10 year olds.  It’s about over coming your fears and includes some of Aotearoa’s unique fauna and flora and the threats 

they face. The threat of introduced predators to our native species and the relationship between the short tailed bat and Te 

Pua o te Rēinga (Dactylanthus) is part of this story. The puppet show will be followed by a short talk from our Head Ranger 

about Te Pua o te Rēinga (Dactylanthus). Then we’ll give you the opportunity to view this rare plant which is in flower at our 

reserve. 

Entry to Flutter is by koha. For those wanting to see Te Pua o te Rēinga in flower, standard admission fees will apply. 

On Thursday 25th April (Anzac Day) at 1pm we have a story telling session with local author Bianca Begovich. 

Bianca is a children’s writer and yoga teacher. She has published six books for children about caring for the environment 

through CreateBooks.  All will be available for sale at Nga Manu as she reads her story ‘The Earth and Me’ on Thursday 25th 

April.  She is also a published poet and in 2016 was awarded second place in the Rangitawa short story competition for her 

story about ‘Koro Jack’, an old whitebait who travels his local rivers and out to sea. She lives in Kāpiti with her husband, three 

teenagers, one dog, eight chickens and several thousand bees. 

Entry is free for this session. Standard admission fees apply for those who wish to explore the reserve before or after.  

We’re also open every day during the holiday break from 10am to 5pm.  For families we have concession passes available, 

which include entry for up to 3 children. Click here for more detail. 

74 Ngā Manu Reserve Road, Waikanae 

www.ngamanu.org.nz—https://www.facebook.com/NgaManuNatureReserve 

https://kellysports.co.nz/kelly_events/view/16659

